

PHYSICAL EDUCATION CENTRE AND AFL ATHLETICS OVAL -CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

The construction of the new Physical Education Centre, AFL oval and eight lane athletics track is well underway.

The pouring of the ground floor slab for the two indoor basketball courts and tiered seating area has been completed. Over the next two weeks the final section of the slab for the Hall of Fame, main entrance, toilets and change rooms on the eastern end of the building is expected to be in position then the erection of the building's structural steel framework will commence. Progress on the adjoining AFL oval is also well underway with the installation of the stormwater and irrigation drainage system in preparation for the laying of the turf in November.

The College is also in the process of improving security by automating the sliding gates at the front of Administration on Kingsford Smith Ave. We expect this work to be completed within the next few weeks and parents will be advised of all opening and closing times before the work is commissioned.